
STOCKTON-ON-TEES BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

CABINET RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

PROFORMA 
 

Cabinet Meeting ........................................................................14th July 2022 
 
1. Title of Item/Report 

 
 Town Centres Update 

 
2. Record of the Decision 

 
 Consideration was given to a report that provided an update on progress 

on investment and interventions across the Borough’s six town centres 
and High Streets as well as interventions under the Levelling Up Fund.  
It recommended allocations from previously approved funds to enable 
interventions in Ingleby Barwick and Norton as well as onward 
delegations to enable the spend of previously approved funding and 
Levelling Up Fund grant.    
 
RESOLVED that:- 
 
1. A submission of a bid for £20million into Levelling Up Fund to 
enable redevelopment in Billingham town centre be endorsed and 
approval for completion of the application process be delegated to 
Director of Finance, Development & Regeneration in consultation with 
Cabinet Member for Regeneration and Housing   
 
2. The progress made on design for the new Council facilities 
alongside the recent announcement of potential Community Diagnostic 
NHS facilities in Stockton town centre be noted.  
 
3. The work undertaken to develop interventions in Norton as 
detailed in paragrahs 30-39 be noted and the allocation £1.44million from 
the £3million approved within the MTFP in February 2020 be approved to 
enable interventions and approval of final design and delivery of 
interventions be delegated to Director of Finance, Development & 
Regeneration in consultation with Cabinet Member for Regeneration and 
Housing 
 
4. The work undertaken in Ingleby Barwick and the outcome of public 
consultation on potential interventions as detailed in paragraphs 10-29 of 
the report be noted and the allocation £500,000 from the £3million 
approved within the MTFP in February 2020 to enable delivery of 
greenspace and accessibility improvements at Romano Park extension 



and improvements to play facilities and equipment in the existing 
Romano Park be approved; and approval of final design and delivery of 
interventions be delegated to Director of Finance, Development & 
Regeneration in consultation with Cabinet Member for Regeneration and 
Housing 
 
5. The progress made in Yarm and emerging work linked to Levelling 
Up Fund detailed in paragraph 55-59 of the report be noted.  
 
6. The progress on relocation of businesses from Castlegate Centre 
and progress on the ongoing Compulsory Purchase process as detailed 
in paragraph 41-44 and 61of the report be noted. 
 
 

3. Reasons for the Decision 
 

 Each of the recommendations in this report require Cabinet to consider 
an approval to enable progress on the delivery of the established 
investment programme in the Borough’s six town centres.   
 

4. Alternative Options Considered and Rejected 
 

 None. 
 

5. Declared (Cabinet Member) Conflicts of Interest 
 

 None. 
 

6. Details of any Dispensations 
 

 N/A 
 

7. Date and Time by which Call In must be executed 
 

 Midnight Friday 22 July 2022 
 

 
 
Proper Officer 
18 July 2022 


